Bob Ferguson

ATTORNEY GENERAL OF WASHINGTON

Utilities and Transportation Division
1400 S Evergreen Park Drive SW « PO Box 40128 ¢ Olympia WA 98504-0128 » (360) 664-1183

February 23, 2015

Lyle and Darcy Allen
All City Movers

1729 73 Street SE
Everett, WA 98203

RE: Notice of Intent to Send to Collections, Penalty Assessment No. TV-140342

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Allen:

As you are aware, on May 7, 2014, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
(Commission) entered Order 02, Stipulated Initial Order Classifying Respondent as
Household Goods Carrier; Ordering Respondent to Cease & Desist; Imposing and
Suspending Penalties on Condition of Future Compliance (Order 02). Order 02 ordered you
to cease and desist operating as a household goods carrier and imposed a fine of $5,000 for
two violations of RCW 81.80.075(1), all but $500 of which was suspended for a period of
two years from the date of Order 02, conditioned on the Company refraining from operating
as a household goods carrier without a permit from the Commission and paying the assessed
penalty of $500 that was not suspended.

Commission records indicate that Eastside made full payment of the $500 penalty amount
that was not suspended. However, on June 13, 2014, Commission Staff filed a letter stating
that Eastside continues to operate as a household goods carrier without a permit in violation
of Order 02, and has therefore failed to fulfill the conditions under which the Commission
suspended $4,500 of the assessed penalty. That penalty amount is now due and payable.
The Commission sent you a Final Notice on January 14, 2015.

The Commission has not received the $4,500 payment due and owing.

This is to notify you that the Commission intends to forward your outstanding debt to a
collection agency for collection. You likely will incur additional expenses and fees, including
costs of collection, attorney’s fees, and interest. These expenses and fees will be added to your
outstanding $4,500 balance.




Lyle and Darcy Allen »
February 23, 2015
Page 2

If you-have any questions about this letter or about your obligations under Commission rules,
you may contact Sondra Walsh at (360) 664-1286.

Very truly yours,

Senidr Assistant Attorney General

cc:  Sondra Walsh, Director, Administrative Svcs Mail payment to:
Kim Anderson, Manager, Financial Services 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.
Katie Hancock, Financial Services P.O. Box 47250
‘ Olympia, WA 98504

Make online payment at:
pavments.utc.wa.gov




